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Hello everyone: 
I started this letter last week while in Prince 

George attending their monthly meeting. It was a good 
meeting, but I only knew one soul - Jeff Mohr, their 
President. I spent the week up in that part of the world 
and even survived a small earthquake Wednesday 
afternoon that was approximately 20 kilometres north the the city. Luckily there was no 
major damage. In October I hope to attend Calgary’s meeting as part of my duties as 
Director of the Mountain Region. 

It is now Wednesday evening and time to get back to my letter, even though our 
editor, Peter Treloar, knows my article is always the last to cross his desk! I think I need 
to blame the weather for procrastinating - plus 27 today, not bad for fall! 

We held our first in-person executive meeting early in September and later 
conducted our general meeting; both meetings were held at the Chateau Nova on the 
Yellowhead Trail. There was a good turnout and it was nice to see some faces I haven’t 
seen since March 2020 when our last general meeting was held. We will be following 
Alberta Health guidelines for our gatherings as it looks like covid is here to stay. 

We are busy planning our Christmas luncheon which will be bigger and better than 
ever. At the National level there are a few items happening: 

• The National Directors’ meeting (ADM), normally held in Montreal mid 
November, will again be held via zoom conference calls for the third year in a row 
and I will be attending on your behalf. • We are planning to modernize and update our National website and are looking 
for people who have IT work experience or personal expertise in web design and 
web migration, programming platforms, interface technology, or website 
management. If interested please let me know. • Bruce Peacock, our National Treasurer/Membership Chairman is stepping down 
after more than twenty years doing both jobs. His role of Treasurer has been filled 
but we are looking for someone willing to take on the membership role. Initially 
there will be training involved and help from Bruce. If interested or you know of 
someone suitable please contact me. 

Remember if you move or have a change of address, phone number or email address 
please advise Peter Treloar, our Membership Secretary, as we rely on correct data for 
sending out information, newsletters, flowers, etc. Peter also requires personal details, 
i.e., spouse’s name, birthdays, anniversaries. If we don’t have these details you will miss 
out on recognition of special milestones. Snow will soon be on the ground and we will be 
updating our shut-in list for receipt of Christmas poinsettias - another reason to keep 
Peter up to date. 

As CN has some people still working off-site, there will be no Christmas train this 
year. 

That’s all for now but we are looking forward to getting back to normal meetings. 
Enjoy the nice fall and hopefully mild winter. 

President’s  
Message 
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Your Executive 
President 

Al Vodden, (780) 489-7027 

alvodden@gmail.com 

Vice President 

Bruce Macdonald 

Recording Secretary 

Mary Jean Strachan 

maryjeanstrachan@shaw. 

Treasurer 

John Wiebe (780) 460-9202 

jjwiebe2@gmail.com  

Membership Secretary 

Peter Treloar (587) 338-6014 

petertre76@gmail.com 

Directors at Large 

Butch Whiteman (780) 438-

1600 

bwhiteman@shaw.ca 

Antoni (Tony) Andrzejewski 

(780) 487-3964 

andrze@telus.net 

Andy Novak (780) 456-7289 

a.d.novak@shaw.ca 

Diana Novak (780) 456-7289 

a.d.novak@shaw.ca 

Cliff Gervais 

Chris Randall (780) 430-8680 

jwrandall@shaw.ca 

Auditor 

Joe English (780) 458-7691 

jefco@telusplanet.net 

CN PeŶsioŶers’ Help LiŶe 

For questions regarding your pension or rail pass and to report 
contact information including change of address, power of attorney or 
death involving a CN pensioner, please call CN Pension 
Administration at  1-800-361-0739. Have your CN PIN (SRB) number 
handy.  As Pensions Administration does not pass along pensioner 
information to the RailVets please also advise Peter Treloar at 587-

338-6014 of any changes.  

Flower FuŶd Report 

Alberta RailVets like to recognize members’ milestone Birthdays and Anniver-
saries; we would like to send you flowers on your 85th, 90th, 95th, and 100th birthday 

and also on your 50th, 60th and 70th anniversary.  Between the months of May and Au-

gust, the Flower Fund had flowers delivered as follows:  

Month Flowers Gift Cards 
May 9 0 
June 12 2 
July 17 0 
August 10 1 
Note:   
Recipients, outside of the Edmonton area, will be sent a Gift Card 

in lieu of flowers, when their current address can be verified. 
We cannot recognize your significant event unless we have event data and your 

current address, please keep us informed – email Peter Treloar at peter-
tre@gmail.com or phone 587-338-8014 to update your status. 

BeŶeits of Ǉour $ϭ MoŶthlǇ Meŵďership.   
 
The Executive Committee of the CNPA of Edmonton is made up of CN 

Pensioners and spouses who VOLUNTEER their time to serve and enhance your life. 
Your $1.00 a month membership fee does not go to CN. We use it for stamps, 
stationery, phone calls, rental of meetings rooms, door prizes, gifts and cards for our 
sick or hospitalized members, guest speaker honorariums, our newsletter and a host 
of other items listed below. CNPA of Edmonton Membership Benefits: 

• Representative on the Pension and Health Care Committee  
• Regional Newsletter 3 times a year  
• CN Calendar and People Magazine is mailed to you  
• Bursary Program eligibility for children & grandchildren  
• Local events, Christmas Luncheon, Picnic in the Park, and more  
• Monthly meetings with interesting guest speakers (in normal times)  
• Complimentary coffee & donuts at meeting  
Contributing members who volunteer will also receive an incentive bonus for 

their charity. We sincerely hope that if you aren’t already a member that you will join 
us and support us so that we can continue to support you. If you are a CN Pensioner 
in receipt of a CN Pension, joining is easy.  Annual membership fees can be deducted 
from your pension cheque via Payroll Deduction (PRD). The only exception is for 
those who join as an Associate Member, is they would still be required to pay by 
cheque. We look forward to welcoming you soon!  

NOTE: Associate Membership dues, $12.00 annually, must be submitted to 
Peter Treloar, our membership representative address 17 Harriott Court, St. Albert, 
AB T8N 6B4. 

mailto:petertre@gmail.com
mailto:petertre@gmail.com
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Call for stories 

"RailVets’ News" goes out to members three times a year - October, February and May - and we are looking for 
stories that would be of interest to fellow railroaders and would like to hear about your life on the railroad. With al-
most 2400 members there are lots of stories to tell in what could become a regular column in each edition. 

Ours was a 24-hour, 7-days-a-week environment with a hugh territory extending coast to coast to coast, and 
people working together in every facet of its operation to make it all happen - some in office buildings, shops, isolated 
locations or on trains, working alone or in groups, in difficult terrain and harsh weather conditions, different shifts or 
from a spare board. We met many people along the way and worked with a very diverse workforce. Each of us has his/
her own stories - a story about a special event, a funny or unusual occurrence, a unique opportunity, interesting ca-
reer path, a happy occasion or memorable incident.  

The length of your articles could be up to a page in length and can be submitted to any member of the executive 
for inclusion in the newsletter. Deadline dates for articles are usually by the end of the third week in the month previ-
ous to publication. This is your newsletter and we are anxious to hear your story! 

Thanks to all those who have submitted their stories, which have already been published in our last few edi-
tions; they were great examples of life on the railroad.  

Your Stories 

I started my work for CN Rail in September 1953, fresh off the boat from The Netherlands. I 
was 16 years old and came here with my parents and 5 siblings. Worked as a “call boy” in the 
downtown crew clerk office, as yard checker in Calder Yard, station agent in North Edmonton, billing 
clerk in the 104 Street freight sheds, and eventually as junior clerk in the General Freight Office 
which became, and is now called Marketing. Had several jobs there as secretary, carload tracer and 
rate clerk until I was transferred to the Freight Traffic Department in Winnipeg in 1960, a week after our oldest son 
was born. 

I lodged 8 weeks in the YMCA (the loneliest time of my life!) before my wife and baby could join me. 

Worked there as rate adviser, chief clerk in the Assiniboine Area office, played chess during lunch hours with 
Kal Juvonen, John Kimpinski (we went fishing many Saturdays) and others for 8 years. Two more sons were born 
there, and in summer1968 I was transferred to HQ Marketing in Montreal. This began an exciting 23-year time span 
in my career as I was blessed with several promotions, was assigned to participate in a number of special projects 
that included fellow team workers from other departments while I was serving in two different business units. In the 
final year I was assigned to a CN Rail consulting team and spent 9 weeks in Sao Paulo, Brazil, on a project for that 
state's railway. I retired as System Manager Marketing Pulp and Paper business unit in October 1991, after a grand 
retirement party. I left behind many great colleagues and friends at CN and in my church. 

In as much as Edmonton was hometown for my wife and myself, we retired here and have lived here now for 
nearly 31 years. So it has been a long time since the Winnipeg and Montreal days. I remember those days with great 
fondness. 

During my retirement in Edmonton, I worked for nearly 22 years, mostly part-time, as development officer, 
fund raiser and capital campaign manager for The King's University, a Christian university that relies heavily on 
financial support from donors all over Western Canada. 

Now, at 85, I am fully retired but still enjoy my woodworking projects in the basement of our house, and am 
still very much involved in my church. 

We are grateful every day that we have been so very blessed in my career and in our retirement !! 

Herman Berkenbosch  
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CN PENSIONERS ASSOCIATION  
 Septeŵďer ϮϬϮϮ, - PeŶsioŶ & Health Care Coŵŵitee Updates– Blake OlsoŶ  
ϭ. The CN PeŶsioŶ Coŵŵitee ŵet ǀiƌtuallǇ oŶ Septeŵďeƌ ϮϬth ϮϬϮϮ. The ŵeeiŶg ǁas ateŶded ďǇ all ƌegulaƌ ŵeŵďeƌs aŶd Đhaiƌed 

ďǇ UŶioŶ Đo-Đhaiƌ K.C. Jaŵes. Theƌe ǁeƌe seǀeƌal pƌepaƌatoƌǇ ŵeeiŶgs ǁheƌe issues ƌelated to the Coŵŵitee aŶd fuŶĐioŶs aŶd 
otheƌ issues ǁeƌe disĐussed ǁith CN.  

Ϯ. At the Coŵŵitee ŵeeiŶg theƌe ǁas the tǇpiĐal ƌeǀieǁ of all Ŷeǁ aŶd outstaŶdiŶg PeŶsioŶs aŶd appƌoǀals.  
ϯ. The ŵost sigŶiiĐaŶt Ŷeǁs at the ŵeeiŶg ǁas the aŶŶouŶĐed depaƌtuƌe of SeaŶ FiŶŶ, ǁho ǁas the CoŵpaŶǇ Co-Chaiƌ ďut ŵoƌe 

iŵpoƌtaŶtlǇ, CN’s EǆeĐuiǀe ViĐe-PƌesideŶt aŶd Chief Legal OiĐeƌ. SeaŶ has ďeeŶ a paƌt of the Coŵŵitee foƌ ŵoƌe thaŶ ϭϰ Ǉeaƌs. 
He also had aŶ iŵpoƌtaŶt ƌelaioŶship to the CN PeŶsioŶeƌs: 
a. SeaŶ ƌeĐogŶized the iŵpoƌtaŶĐe of the CNPA as eƋual paƌtŶeƌs oŶ the PeŶsioŶ Coŵŵitee, aŶd Đƌeated a thiƌd Co-Chaiƌ 

posiioŶ foƌ the CNPA PƌesideŶt.  
ď. He appƌoaĐhed the peŶsioŶeƌs to assist CN iŶ ǀaƌious ĐoŵŵuŶitǇ aŶd Đoƌpoƌate iŶiiaiǀes aŶd as a ƌesult Ŷegoiated a 

PaƌtŶeƌship agƌeeŵeŶt ǁith the CNPA ǁhiĐh ďeŶeited ďoth paƌies. As a ƌesult, the PeŶsioŶeƌs plaǇed a keǇ aŶd ĐƌiiĐal 
ƌole at eǀeŶts like the CN ϭϬϬ ĐeleďƌaioŶ, CN’s ECO CONNEXIONS Tƌee PlaŶiŶg iŶiiaiǀes, SafetǇ EǀeŶts, CN CoŵŵuŶitǇ 
FuŶd, LoĐal ĐoŵŵuŶiĐaioŶs, aŶd Đoŵŵitees. IŶ ƌetuƌŶ, the CNPA ǁas pƌoǀided ǁith iŶaŶĐial aŶd ŵeŵďeƌship 
ƌeĐƌuitŵeŶt suppoƌt, assistaŶĐe ǁith ouƌ Neǁsleteƌs, eŶhaŶĐeŵeŶt to the RRITC pƌogƌaŵ aŶd ŵoƌe.  

Đ. SeaŶ’s ƌelaioŶship ǁith the peŶsioŶeƌs ǁill ďe ŵissed, ďut ǁe ǁish hiŵ ǁell iŶ his ƌeiƌeŵeŶt. The CoŵpaŶǇ Co-Chaiƌ 
posiioŶ ǁill ďe illed ďǇ ChƌisiŶa CiƌĐelli, SeaŶ’s legal depaƌtŵeŶt assoĐiate aŶd a loŶg iŵe ŵeŵďeƌ of the Coŵŵitee.  

ϰ. We ƌeĐeiǀed aŶ oǀeƌǀieǁ of the CN’s ĐuƌƌeŶt ŵaƌket ĐoŶdiioŶs aŶd supplǇ ĐhaiŶ ŵaŶageŵeŶt fƌoŵ CN VP Keith ReaƌdoŶ.  
ϱ. Of Ŷote ǁeƌe ĐoŵŵeŶts fƌoŵ a Đouple Đoŵŵitee UŶioŶ leadeƌs, ǁho ǁeƌe ĐoŶĐeƌŶed aďout the appaƌeŶt loss of Đoŵŵitee 

disĐussioŶs as a diƌeĐt ƌesult of the ǀiƌtual ŵeeiŶgs oǀeƌ the past Ϯ ½ Ǉeaƌs. TheǇ iŶdiĐated this has iŵpaĐted the ǁaǇ ǁe used to 
do ďusiŶess. Of paƌiĐulaƌ ĐoŶĐeƌŶ, as these uŶioŶs head iŶto ŶegoiaioŶs, ǁas iŵpaĐt of the oŶgoiŶg ŶaioŶal iŶlaioŶ/Đost of 
liǀiŶg pƌessuƌes ďeiŶg faĐed ďǇ ďoth ĐuƌƌeŶt eŵploǇees aŶd peŶsioŶeƌs. The UŶioŶ iŵpƌoǀeŵeŶt aĐĐouŶt has had a Ŷegaiǀe 
ďalaŶĐe it seeŵs like foƌeǀeƌ. TheǇ ǁaŶt to haǀe faĐe to faĐe ŵeeiŶgs sooŶeƌ thaŶ lateƌ to ƌeǀieǁ opioŶs aŶd oppoƌtuŶiies 
ƌelated to the PeŶsioŶ PlaŶ. CNPA PƌesideŶt Reg Heďeƌt suppoƌted the uŶioŶs asseƌioŶs aŶd agƌeed that ĐosiŶg aŶd disĐussioŶ 
of opioŶs is ƌeƋuiƌed. The CoŵpaŶǇ iŶdiĐated that theǇ ǁould pƌoǀide soŵe aĐĐouŶt Ŷuŵďeƌs ďut did Ŷot Đoŵŵit to aŶǇthiŶg 
fuƌtheƌ.  

ϲ. It is iŵpoƌtaŶt to Ŷote that CaŶadiaŶ iŶlaioŶ is ƌuŶŶiŶg at aŶ aŶŶualized ƌate of aďout ϴ%.  
ϳ. Despite the sigŶiiĐaŶt ǀolailitǇ iŶ ǁoƌldǁide ŵaƌkets this Ǉeaƌ aŶd ƌaŵpaŶt iŶlaioŶ, I aŵ uŶaďle to giǀe Ǉou the ĐuƌƌeŶt 

iŶaŶĐial status of the PlaŶ, as the Ŷeǆt update fƌoŵ CNID ǁill ďe at the Noǀeŵďeƌ ŵeeiŶg. We last ƌeĐeiǀed a iŶaŶĐial update iŶ 
MaƌĐh oŶ the Ǉeaƌ eŶd ϮϬϮϭ status. We aƌe ĐoŶideŶt ouƌ PlaŶ iŶǀestŵeŶts aƌe ďeiŶg ǁell ŵaŶaged as usual duƌiŶg this iŶaŶĐial 
tuƌŵoil aŶd the oǀeƌall fuŶdiŶg status is posiiǀe despite the Ŷegaiǀe ŵaƌket pƌessuƌe oŶ ouƌ iŶǀestŵeŶts.  

ϴ. You ƌeĐeiǀed the CN PeŶsioŶ PlaŶ aŶŶual ƌepoƌt iŶ JulǇ ǁhiĐh pƌoǀided Ǉou ǁith the PlaŶs status as of DeĐeŵďeƌ ϯϭ, ϮϬϮϭ aŶd 
aŶŶouŶĐed iŶdeǆaioŶ foƌ ϮϬϮϯ. The ŵaǆiŵuŵ ŵoŶthlǇ iŶĐƌease is $ϳϵ.ϵϮ.  

ϵ. We ǁeƌe also adǀised ďǇ CN that theǇ haǀe Ŷot deteƌŵiŶed ǁheŶ oƌ if faĐe to faĐe ŵeeiŶgs ǁill ƌestaƌt.  

Health Care Coŵŵitee Fall ϮϬϮϮ Update  

ϭ. The HC Coŵŵitee ŵet oŶ Septeŵďeƌ Ϯϴ/Ϯϵ ǀiƌtuallǇ ǁith ďoth ƌegulaƌ aŶd alteƌŶate ŵeŵďeƌs. As is usual, the Đoŵŵitee 
ƌeǀieǁed the iŶaŶĐial status of the plaŶ aŶd iŵpliĐaioŶs foƌ the Pƌeŵiuŵ ƌate adjustŵeŶts ƌeƋuiƌed foƌ ϮϬϮϯ. We also ƌeĐeiǀed 
pƌogƌaŵ updates fƌoŵ ouƌ Medaǀie paƌtŶeƌs.  

Ϯ. While the PlaŶ ĐoŶiŶues to ďe iŶ good shape iŶaŶĐiallǇ, ouƌ ĐoŶiŶued ĐoŶĐeƌŶ is the iŵpaĐt of high ĐlaiŵaŶts oŶ ouƌ iŶaŶĐes. 
The Đost to the PlaŶ ĐoŶiŶues to iŶĐƌease aŶŶuallǇ. CuƌƌeŶtlǇ, ϭϯϳ ;Ϭ.ϯ%Ϳ plaŶ ŵeŵďeƌs Đlaiŵ ϭϳ% of all eǆpeŶses.  

ϯ. While ǁe had a sŵall, ďut aŶiĐipated PlaŶ loss foƌ ϮϬϮϭ, aŶd aŶiĐipate the saŵe foƌ ϮϬϮϮ ǁe ǁeƌe aďle to keep iŶĐƌeases to aŶ 
aǀeƌage of just Ϯ.Ϭ% iŶ ϮϬϮϯ due to soŵe pƌoǀisioŶ adjustŵeŶts afeĐiŶg high ĐlaiŵaŶts aŶd dƌaǁiŶg oŶ suƌplus fuŶds. AŶŶual 
ReŶeǁal leteƌs ǁill ďe issued iŶ eaƌlǇ Noǀeŵďeƌ as usual.  

ϰ. The Coŵŵitee ǁill, oǀeƌ the Ŷeǆt ϲ ŵoŶths, studǇ the PlaŶ adŵiŶistƌaiǀe, eŶtƌǇ opioŶs, ŵeŵďeƌship, aĐĐessiďilitǇ aŶd ďeŶeit 
pƌoǀisioŶs aŶd poteŶiallǇ ƌeĐoŵŵeŶd futuƌe ĐhaŶges ǁheƌe appƌopƌiate aŶd posiiǀe foƌ the PlaŶ.  

ϱ. We ĐoŶiŶue to pƌoŵote the iŶĐƌeased ŵeŵďeƌ use of ouƌ MAIL ORDER PHARMACY pƌoǀisioŶs aǀailaďle, ǁhiĐh loǁeƌ the Đost of 
ŵeŵďeƌ pƌesĐƌipioŶs AND haǀe theŵ deliǀeƌed diƌeĐt to theiƌ dooƌ. Go to the HEALTH CARE seĐioŶ of the CNPA NaioŶal 
Weďsite foƌ ĐoŶtaĐt iŶfoƌŵaioŶ.  
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LifeloŶg LearŶiŶg iŶ EdŵoŶtoŶ. 
Have you ever been curious about the Cathedrals and Spiritual Tourism in 

the Middle Ages? 

How about the Wonders of the Night Sky or Painting Landscapes from 

Around the World with Watercolours? 

This is just a sample of the wide array of courses available in the spring 

session of Edmonton Lifelong Learners Association (ELLA). Covering 

subjects like science, wellness & leisure, humanities, and fine arts & art 

instruction, ELLA has been providing a learning experience for older adults for 20 years. 

The way it works is that you are provided with a list of classes and their schedule. You then select a class for 

each of the 4 periods of the day. Then for 3 weeks you attend the same classes, at the same time every day. The day 

starts at 9:15 am and continues until 3:30 pm, with breaks between classes and for lunch. 

Classroom interaction is encouraged and meeting new people with similar interests is guaranteed.  

Don’t worry – There are no tests. 

You can buy a membership at the ELLA site https://my-ella.com/ under the “Membership” menu. It costs $25 
annually and it gives you access to all the events they provide. 

The spring session costs about $300 for 3 weeks of classes. The next session runs from May 1 – May 19, 2023. 

WelĐoŵe BaĐk 

After a two-and-a-half-year hiatus because of covid, we are looking forward to reconnecting with friends and 
former colleagues/coworkers by getting together again in person for our monthly general meetings. Your local, regional 
and national councils have been working on your behalf throughout the pandemic and, if you do not regularly attend 
our local meetings, following are reasons why we would like to see you there: •to keep informed of changes in your association, •to hear information about the health of your pension plan, •to learn of updates or information regarding health care, •to socialize with old friends and meet some new, •to be informed of upcoming events or socials, •to keep in touch with former co-workers/colleagues, •to hear a guest speak on various topics of interest, •to get involved with planned activities. 

We meet the second Wednesday of every month, except July and August, at the Chateau 
Nova Yellowhead (13920 Yellowhead Trail) at 1330, or at 1100 for our luncheon meetings 
(October, December, February or March) and our picnic in June (usually commencing at 1000). 
We hope you can join us and look forward to seeing you there! 

ϲ. Of paƌiĐulaƌ iŵpoƌtaŶĐe foƌ WesterŶ CaŶada ŵeŵďers, Medaǀie Blue CƌossaŶd the WesteƌŶ CaŶada pƌoǀiŶĐial Blue Cƌoss 
ageŶĐies aƌe goiŶg thƌough a Đoŵputeƌ sǇsteŵ tƌaŶsiioŶ oŶ OĐt. ϭϳ. EǀeƌǇ ŵeŵďeƌ iŶ the ǁest ǁill ďe ƌeĐeiǀiŶg a leteƌ eǆplaiŶiŶg 
the tƌaŶsiioŶ AND Ŷeǁ ŵeŵďeƌship Đaƌds. While the ĐhaŶge should ďe seaŵless, ŵeŵďeƌs should ƌead aŶd folloǁ the 
ƌeĐoŵŵeŶdaioŶs iŶ the ĐoŵŵuŶiĐaioŶs. Foƌ otheƌ thaŶ diƌeĐt phaƌŵaĐǇ paǇŵeŶt of pƌesĐƌipioŶ ŵediĐaioŶ, the siŵplest ǁaǇ 
to suďŵit otheƌ EǆteŶded Health Caƌe Đlaiŵs is ďǇ usiŶg the MEDAVIE BLUE CROSS MOBILE APP. EasǇ to ƌegisteƌ & siŵple to 
suďŵit Đlaiŵs diƌeĐtlǇ oŶliŶe.  

The Health Caƌe Coŵŵitee ƌeps ĐoŶiŶue to do aŶ eǆĐelleŶt joď iŶ ŵaŶagiŶg the PlaŶ pƌoǀisioŶs, iŶaŶĐes aŶd adŵiŶistƌaioŶ. I 
ĐoŵŵeŶd theŵ foƌ theiƌ dediĐaioŶ aŶd diligeŶĐe.  

Blake OlsoŶ  
Health Care Committee Chair and Pension Committee Representative 

https://my-ella.com/
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Barbara Blacklaw  

On Saturday, July24th, John Wiebe and Allen Vodden, arrived on 
my door bearing a large vase of beautiful flowers and CN mementos, 
it was my 100th birthday.  My son Gordon and I had a lively chat 
with the gentlemen.  We wish to thank the CN RAILVETS for this 
recognition.  
My husband, Frank Blacklaw, was transferred to Edmonton from 
Winnipeg in the early sixties to manage the Work Equipment shop 
on the west side.  The small town of St Albert was close and a quick 
commute so we would build a house in St Albert.  In the winter 
February 1964, Frank, Jamie 4-yr old girl, Gordon 2-yr old boy, and 
a 4-yr old Lab called "Blackie" and I moved into our new home.  To 
sum up: In the winter we had left all our friends, relatives, way-of-

life, to live in a town where my closest neighbour was a lovely German lady who had difficulty understanding English 
and lived a block away.  We used a lot of sign language.  When I felt cabin fever coming on , I would harness my trusty 
Lab to the sleigh and we would  whiz down to the Bruin Inn (local pub) where there was snacks and pop for the kids, 
beer for Barbara, kitchen scraps for Blackie, great fun .The trip home was quite different uphill all the way me 
pushing, Blackie pulling, no whizzing, stopping to off- load the kids, walking a few steps then on-load the kids and 
finally home exhausted. You know, I think you can get too much fresh air!  

Years ago, before the pesky covid, I had the pleasure of attending a few RAILVETS social events in Edmonton.  I 
hope to be able to do that again.   But for now, REMEMBER we only have the pleasure to pass this way once so make 
the most of the trip. Have Fun, Eat Well, Don't Worry, enjoy the grandkids and then send them home.  Hope to see you 
all again,  

Vera MacNeil  

John and Al, on behalf of 
the RailVets, were invited 
along with family and 
friends to the birthday 
celebrations for Vera 
MacNeil.  
We presented the gift 
(Crystal Engine) from 
Pensioners & Flowers from 
Edmonton Railvets. 
She comes from very Big 
Railroad family as two of 
her sons & husband all 

worked for CN over the years. 

SĐholarship 

Our congratulations go out to this year’s scholarship recipients. 

Good luck with your future endeavours. 

Sarah Abrahams Darrell Abrahams-Grandfather Fraser Valley 

Nolan Zurek Patricia Trepanier -Grandmother Edmonton 

Vanessa Muz Tony Borges-Grandfather Edmonton 

Taylor Sinclair James W. Argent - Grandfather Edmonton 

Miranda Chan Claudette Rodrigue- Mother Edmonton 

Christmas Party 
Mark your calendars and save the 
date!  Plans are being made to resume our 
annual Christmas dinner to be held this 
year on Wednesday, December 14th, at the 
Chateau Nova Yellowhead commencing at 
1100.  A short meeting will be held prior to 

the buffet meal.  Tickets will be available at our general 
meeting in October and November or from Al Vodden, 
John Wiebe, Andy and Diana Novak, and Mary Jean 
Strachan. With a limit of 200, this event is open to all 
members plus his/her spouse or one guest, and cost will be 
$20 per person.  We hope to see you there!   
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85 Years Old 
Bernice Armstrong Sep 6 
Adeline Yakowchuk Sep 7 
Robert V. Beghin Sep 11 
Joseph S. Kozak Sep 16 
Patricia Fecho Oct 2 
Theodore M. Heck Oct 6 
Lois Boake Oct 14 
Jerry R Belziuk Oct 22 
Sang Huynh Tran Oct 30 
Lida Petersen Nov 6 
Ruth Locke Nov 19 
Roger Nadeau Nov 23 
Ray E. Morris Nov 26 
Dennis L. Hawthorne Nov 27 
Frances Kortzman Dec 1 
Earl D. Smith Dec 3 
Marvin Kassian Dec 9 
Dinis C. Anastacio Dec 26 
Morag Murray Taylor Jan 6 
Stefan Tschida Jan 9 
Valerie Hauer Jan 18 
Jean Cross Jan 21 
Dianne De Ponto Jan 25 
Ian H. MacDonald Feb 3 
Glenna Kostiuk Feb 8 
Sylvia Sziva Feb 13 
Valentim C. DeBrito Feb 14 
Gary E. Kelly Feb 18 
Joyce Boychuk Feb 22 
Edward Terence Mowbrey Feb 23 
Eunice Rosenberg Feb 28 

90 Years Old 
Mario De Ponto Sep 8 
Stanley Rampling Sep 8 
Clare J. Irwin Sep 18 
Sakarkhanu Lakhani Sep 19 
Mary Ellen Koss Oct 1 
Paul Mochoruk Oct 2 
Mary Munsey Oct 3 
Avice Heckley Oct 4 
Elizabeth Kinhnicki Oct 21 
Rowena Yanish Oct 25 
Helen Mytruk Nov 21 
Melvin W. Trekofski Nov 25 
Edward Lechman Dec 12 
Bill Brandenbarg Dec 17 
Joan Rowland Dec 17 
Madeline Hauck Dec 31 
Katherine Sawyer Jan 6 
Janice Phillips Feb 9 
Robert L. Bunten Feb 17 

95 Years Old 
Doreen Heptonstall Sep 1 
Mike Kulmatycki Sep 3 
Walter Stoyko Oct 9 
Beverly Carley Oct 20 
Martha MacRae Nov 11 
Betty D. Cameron Nov 16 
Pia Pooli Dec 3 
Catherine S. Ewasiuk Dec 22 
Laverne M. Campbell Jan 21 
Lillian Wyrozub Jan 22 
Anne Gregory Feb 10 
Jean M. Rogers Feb 17 
Mabel Brown Feb 20 

100 Years Old 
James A. Robinson Feb 5 

50 Years Married 
Richard & Donna Chimko Sep 2 
Ross & Joyce Anderson Sep 2 
David & Terry LaFleur Sep 2 
Leo & Vonna Arsenault Sep 16 
Leopoldo & Gabriela Dias Sep 17 
Timothy & Lois Urbanovitch Sep 23 
Allen & Denise Wingrave Sep 30 
Gregory & Lynn Giese Oct 7 
Donald & Linda Clark Dec 15 
David A. & Ann Watson Jan 20 
Antonio & Lisete Rito Feb 24 

60 Years Married 
Ronald J. & Isobel Barrie Sep 22 
Delbert G. & Dot Mitchell Oct 13 
Julius & Marlene StefaniszynNov 17 
Stanley & Nadzzelja Chajkowski  
 Dec 29 
James & Helen Choo Jan 5 
Ernest & Margaret Domijan Jan 5 
Bernard E. & Maxine Fecho Jan 16 
Marvin & Mary Kassian Jan 21 
R. Gary & Carolyn Morris Feb 23 

70 Years Married 
Merle L. & Flora Shockey Jan 31 

MILESTONES  OĐtoďer ϮϬϮϮ-FeďruarǇ ϮϬϮϯ 

Darrell Balaski 
Jim Bennett 
Susan Blackmore 
Rory Calhoun 
Wayne Chorneyko 
Norma Dahl 
John Daly 
Allan Danielson 

Suzanne Frissell 
Eva Furber 
Audrey Gilbert 
Anne Glowinski 
Kenneth Hanuschuk 
James Koss 
Rick Lanyi 
Timothy Lenihan 

Carl Malazdrewich 
Neal Meints 
Mary Jane Morrison 
Cathy Musso 
Moira Nestor 
Tim Orr 
Doug Robertson 
John Sajiw 

Timothy Seary 
Elaine Storms 
Allen Vanderveeken 
Charlie Whitehead 
Wayne Williams 
Yue Xue 

New Meŵďers SiŶĐe MaǇ ϮϬϮϮ 

The only way to get rid of temptation 

is to give in to it. 

Oscar Wilde 

For those of You who thiŶk the EŶglish ĐaŶ’t Cook 

Mrs. Beeton, a 19th century English 

journalist, editor and writer, recommended 

boiling pasta for 1 ¾ hours.  
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Alice Algera Widow of John, Yard Forman, 
Edmonton 

Rose Billey  

Ellen Boyce Chief Budget Administrator Trans. 
Dept., Montreal 

Gerard Byrne Blacksmith 
Colin Campbell Manager, Personal Development, 

Edmonton 

Lynne Cawthorne Office Assistant Reg. Real Eastate 
Office 

Donald Chinell  

Barry Chychul Locomotive Engineer, Calder 
Frank Ciciarelli Conductor, Edmonton 

Patsy Clark  

Diane Cocquyt Widow of Henry , Operations 
Officer, Edmonton 

Keith Coish Track Maintainer, Jasper 

Joao Dacosta Labourer 
Dorothy Dempsey Widow of Ronald  

Irene Fowler Widow of William, Train 
Dispatcher, Edmonton 

Shirley Fruno Operations Coordinator, Calder 

Joseph Furber Deputy Chief CN Police, Edmonton 
Arthur Gafca Telegrapher, Edmonton 

Rhea Gagnon  
John J. Gamble Equipment Foreman, McLennan 

Eva Gooz Widow of Len, Passenger Sales and 
Services, Edmonton  

Joan Hanasyk Widow of Arthur, Wire Chief, 
Edmonton 

Lug Harcott Locomotive Engineer, Edmonton 

Ethel Harpe Widow of Donald, B & B Master, 
Pr. George 

Geertruida Hick Widow of Loren, Engineer, 
McLennan 

Debby Huculak Project Officer, HR, Edmonton 

Tillie Hussul Widow of Harry, Conductor ,  
Center Station 

Sheila Jubb Widow of Robert, Equipment 
Department, Edmonton 

James Kerr Locomotive Engineer, Edmonton 

Carol Kochan Widow of Frank, Section Foreman, 
Smith 

Walter Kortzman Conductor, Jasper 

Zonnie Kostiuk Work Equipment Supervisor, 
Acheson 

Eugene Kryzanowski S & C Maintainer, St. Paul 
Josie Kulba Widow of Mike 

Joseph Lang  
Bronie E. Lozinski Transportation Clerk 

Viola Mackie Widow of Joe 
Marie Magega Widow of William  

Jack T. McBain Sr. Vice-President, Edmonton 
David McMinn Regional Operations Control 

Officer, Edmonton 

Carol Novelletto Widow of Johnny, Carman, Jasper 
Madeleine Nystoruk Widow of Mike, Locomotive 

Engineer 
Joyce Orton Widow of Edward 

Lolinda Percheson Widow of Lawrence , Claims Clerk 
CN Express 

Edward Rathbone Engineer, Edmonton 

Nelson Roberts Operator North Edmonton 
Joe Romaniuk Conductor, Edmonton 

Jerry Ryan Payroll, Edmonton 
Eva Scobie Widow of Alexander , Conductor, 

Edmonton 

Liliana Sousa Widow of Track Maintainer 

Chris Swaczyna Clerk, Servocenter 
Helen Tymchuk Expense Clerk, Edmonton 

Lorraine Uchman Widow of John, Locomotive 
Engineer, Edmonton 

Marion P. Warren Widow of William, Linemen 

Terrance Welner Carman, Jasper 
Jessie Wessen  

Gail Wojak Widow of Gus 


